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Raylene Martell

From: Ashley Sloan <ashley@southstormont.ca>
Sent: Thursday, May 29, 2025 2:20 PM
To: Premier of Ontario | Premier ministre de l’Ontario; minister.mah@ontario.ca; Quinn, 

Nolan; policy@amo.on.ca
Cc: Loriann Harbers; Raylene Martell
Subject: [External Email] South Stormont Support Resolution - Opposition to Expansion of 

Strong Mayor Powers

Good day,  
 
Please be advised that Council of the Township of South Stormont passed the following 
resolution on May 28, 2025: 
 
Resolution No.: 096/2025 
Moved By: Councillor Jennifer MacIsaac 
Seconded by: Councillor Reid McIntyre 

That the Council of the Township of South Stormont supports the Town of Orangeville 
and other Ontario municipalities in calling on the Province to rescind the Strong Mayor 
Powers legislation in its entirety; and 
That the Council of the Township of South Stormont supports any municipality’s right 
to request removal from the list of municipalities designated under the Strong Mayor 
Powers framework, and requests that the Province implement such removal requests 
upon municipal request. 
Further, that a copy of this resolution of support be forwarded to the Premier, Minister 
of Municipal Affairs and Housing, MPP Nolan Quinn, and AMO. 
Result: CARRIED 
 
Kind regards,  
 
 

 
 

 

Ashley Sloan, AMP 
Deputy Clerk  
Marriage Officiant 
 

Email: ashley@southstormont.ca  
Phone: 613-534-8889 ext. 204 
2 Mille Roches Road, P0 Box 84, Long Sault, ON K0C 1P0 
https://www.southstormont.ca 

 
 


